

## PRIME MINISTER REPUBLIC OF TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO

December 10, 2024

Dr. Carla Barnett CBE

Secretary-General
CARIBBEAN COMMUNITY
Office of the Secretary-General
Caribbean Community Secretariat
Turkeyen
P.O. Box 10827
Greater Georgetown
GUYANA

Dear Secretary-General

I write to advise that Parliamentary Elections are due to be held in Trinidad and Tobago in 2025.

Consequently, I take this opportunity to extend an invitation to the Caribbean Community (CARICOM) to deploy a mission to Trinidad and Tobago to observe the electoral process.

This request, whilst based on international best practices, is also rooted in Trinidad and Tobago's historic commitment to free and fair elections. Our nation has benefitted greatly from the assessments and recommendations which observer missions from CARICOM, as well as the Commonwealth, have contributed.

Consequently, I look forward to the presence of a CARICOM Electoral Observer Mission as Trinidad and Tobago continues to strengthen its democracy.

Your Excellency, please accept the assurances of my highest consideration.

Keith Christopher Rowley (PhD)

